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7th SGSU Exec Meeting 2010 – PASSED

7th Exec Meeting – 16.11.10
1. Business


1.1 Attendees

Rachel Meadows (RM)
Luke Turner (LT)
Dean Ella (DE)
Ayoma Ratnappuli (AR)
Rebecca Puddifoot (RP)
Lucy Harris (LH)
Sneha Mehta (SM)
Oliver Bannister (OB)
Harriet Dewhurst (HD)
Andrew Deans (AD)
Ashley Mehmi (AM)
Katie Jones (KJ)
Yasmin Alfallouji (YA)
Gaurav Sikka (GS)
Cat Leng (CL)
Rosie Pelham (RP)
Peter Collet (PC)
Ray Sacks (RS)
Helena Thelin Johansson (HTJ)
David Hobden (DH)
Daniel Trotman (DT)
Chris Raby (CR)
Dave Holland (DH)

1.2 Apologies

Saam Idelji – T

Roberto Tamsanguan

Juliet Davidson

Daniella McLenaghan

Ibrahim Akinpelu

Catherine Takawira


1.3 Minutes of the previous meeting



1.3.1 PASSED


1.4 Matters arising



1.4.1 LT to speak to Diwali Show about external DJ’s for their after party



COMPLETED



1.4.2 Top 4, Craig and Events Officers to discuss 2 door policy



ONGOING



1.4.3 Exec members to go into the office and sign up for Polling Station duty 



COMPLETED

1.4.4 Top 4 to consider the changes to the ‘no platform’ policy and to include a method



ONGOING

1.4.5 Meeting between Top 4, Societies and Technical Officers to discuss issues surrounding the music room
ONGOING – PRIORITY



1.4.6 Events Officer’s to promote appropriate costumes for the disco



COMPLETED


1.5 Reports



1.5.1 VP (Education and Welfare) Report



PASSED



1.5.2 Media Officer’s Report

DHol added that they have been thinking about creating a monthly poster with up-coming events, but decided it wouldn’t work as many events aren’t planned that far in advance. However they will be producing a poster of events for RAG.



PASSED

1.5.3 Equality & Diversity Officer’s Report


PASSED

1.5.4 Heritage Officer’s Report

HD added that they emailed Sue about the History of Medicine talks and someone has volunteered to come to George’s to give a talk on the history of St. George’s (mainly Edward Jenner). It was suggested that we could make this a bigger event by have a drinks/food reception afterwards.

PASSED

ACTION POINT: Heritage Officer’s to meet with Top 4 regarding organising a date for this talk

1.5.5 Environment and Ethics Officer’s Report

PASSED

1.5.6 Sports Officer’s Report

PASSED
1.5.7 Events Officer’s Report

PASSED

1.5.8 Charities Officer’s Report

Have you checked the dates with exams calendar? Yes, we checked with the preliminary one as that was all that was available. 
PASSED

1.5.9 Societies Officer’s Report

PASSED

1.5.10 VP (Finance and Student Activities) Report

PASSED

2. Boxing Club Proposal

Haroon Adam (HA) joined the executive to make a proposal for a Boxing Club. He said that being able to box was something he always wanted to do as a child but never had the opportunity. He believes this is the case for many people and thinks it would a good idea to set up a safe, pleasurable environment for students to learn to box. The club would be an amateur boxing club, meaning that everyone would wear head gear, use 16oz gloves and the competitions are point based. There would be 3 rounds to each match, each lasting 3 minutes. It is a form of controlled aggression and amateur boxing has much stricter rules that other sorts. People are matched against each other based on weight, and if there was ever a case of a massive imbalance of points then the match would be stopped.  

HA then left the room while the Executive came up with some questions, which he then answered.

How will you accommodate women who want to join the Boxing Club?

There would have to be separate training sessions and matches as obviously men can’t be paired against women. 

Have you secured a venue for training?

I haven’t thought about a venue yet, although I know the AHR can be hired out by clubs and societies for events.

Do you need a licence?

We can’t enter the ABA this year as the tournements have already started but we can start training and enter next year.

Will you be paying for a coach?

To start off with, it will be me coaching. I have been boxing for a few years and also have experience in teaching children how to box. We have considered having coaches for a few sessions but this depends on costs etc.

Will you need funding for equipment?

We would apply to the SU for funding and hope that this would cover the initial start up costs. Then the money obtained from Subs and training sessions would then cover any future costs.

HA then left the room again while the executive discussed the proposal. The main points of the discussion are listed below:

· Still need to clarify whether they need a licence – we know they can’t play in any tournements this year but might still need a licence to train
· They don’t have a venue – maybe a premature application

· The SU has limited storage space currently, and finding somewhere to store a boxing ring could be tricky

· Maybe they could gather interest for a few years attending Tooting Leisure Centre and then try again when more interest is guaranteed

PROPOSAL BY RS: I PROPOSE THAT WE NEITHER ACCEPT NOR REJECT THE APPLICATION FOR THE BOXING CLUB TO BECOME A CLUB OF ST. GEORGE’S STUDENTS’ UNION AND RECOMMENDED THAT THE APPLICANT SEEK ADVICE FORM THE RELEVENT OFFICERS BEFORE RESUBMITTING THE APPLICATION

SECONDED: KJ

FOR:  14

AGAINTST: 0

ABSTENTIONS: 0
The outcome of this proposal was explained to HA and he was informed that it was not a failing on his part, but maybe by the executive themselves and to speak to RS and the Sports Officer’s for some more advice on his application before returning to us when he felt the proposal was ready.

3. Union Shared Drive
LT explained to the executive that the SU has a shared drive that no-one knew about until just recently. We can put material on it that we feel everybody may need access to, or we can just give access to certain executive members who most need to share documents. The discussion is summarised below:

· Would be useful for event poster 

· Not everyone would necessarily need to store things on there but might be useful for everyone to have access

· Need to make sure nothing confidential is put on drive

· Make sure that only copies are stored on the drive and not the original document (just incase it gets deleted)

· Societies database could go on there too

PROPOSAL BY LT: I PROPOSE THAT EVERY MEMBMER OF ST. GEORGE’S STUDENTS’ UNION EXECUTIVE HAS ACCESS TO THE SU SHARED DRIVE, BUT I ENCOURAGE EVERYONE TO ONLY SAVE COPIES OF DOCUMENTS, NOT ORIGNALS ON THIS DRIVE.

SECONDED: IA

FOR: 11

AGAINST: 0

ABSTENTIONS: 0
4. AOB


4.1. NONE

5. Dates


5.1Thursday 18th November – Harry Potter Movie Night


5.2 Friday 19th November – Family X-Factor


5.3 Saturday 20th November – Top 4 going for dinner at the Principals


5.4 Tuesday 23rd November –Bingo


5.5 Wednesday 23th November – Circles


5.6 Thursday 25th November – Diwali Show & Disco


5.7 Friday 26th November – Red Ribbon Quiz?? (might just be normal quiz)


5.8 Monday 29th November – Christmas Concert

6. Date of next meeting


6.1 Tuesday 30th November 2010
